
GPL Meeting Notes for November 13 2012 
 
Present: Gail Ewart, DLCD; Rachel Smith, DOGAMI; John Prychun, DOR; Dan Antonson, DSL; Erik 
Endrulat, GEO; Milt Hill, GEO; Emmor Nile, ODF; Chad Brady, ODOT; Ashley Seim, OWEB; Bob 
Harmon, OWRD, Diana Walker, ODA 
On Phone: Don Pettit, DEQ; Malavika Bishop, DEQ; Randy Dana, DLCD/OCMP; Randy Soundhein, 
DSL; Ken Hill, ODM; Marc Rempel 
 
Location:  Oregon Department of Forestry, Salem Oregon  
Host: Emmor Nile 
 
Announcements: 
GIS Day Nov. 14, 2013 
OGIC December 19th 
 
Meeting for the next 3 meetings  
  December 11th - All call in meeting 
  January 8, 2013 – DOGAMI 
  February 12, 2013 – GEO topic Broadband (??) 
 
 
1. GEO’s update on their reorg.  They have moved to the Oregon Executive Building on Cottage 
Street.  Office located on the 4th floor.  All is staying the same except of the physical address. 
 
2.  ArcGIS online: 

Need more information/meeting on guidance.  There were lots of questions, comments, and 
issues to address.  So, December’s GPL meeting will be on ArcGIS Online starting to deal with 
the technical issues.  
We need to identify: 

Best practices,  
Governance – who does what 
Identifying map services that are being hosted by other agencies 

 
3. GIS Project Inventory – This was done to respond to a request from OGIC that we, GPL, would 
share what projects we are doing so there is not the ‘recreating the wheel’ at different agencies.  The 
one problem with this is getting folks to fill out the form.   Need to ask OGIC if they want us to keep 
working on/pushing on this, since we do hare at the monthly meetings. FIT meetings are also a place 
of sharing what is going on. 
Milt will check to see if this type of tracking is also happening in the IS realm. 
 
 
4. Spatial Data Explorer Presentation by Marc Rempel  

Marc presented a demo of the capabilities of the new Spatial Data Explorer 
http://spatialdata.oregon.explorer.info 
Check out the new search options 

 
 
5.  There is a need to set up a State ESRI User-group meeting in January for John Sharrard’s 
presentation on Relevance. 
	
  


